
 
 
  

  
 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.  
 
Melbourne, 4 December 2017 
Australia – Victoria 
 
No. 320(T) – 2017 
 
Local Port of Port Phillip 
 
Black Rock 
Half Moon Bay Boat Ramp - Dredging 
 
Date: Monday 4 December until Tues 5 December 2017 (Tidal conditions permitting) 
 
Details: Mariners are advised of maintenance dredging works being carried out by Bayside 

City Council at Half Moon Bay boat ramps (two southern most ramps in Half Moon 
Bay) at approximate location 37°58.127’S, 145°0.591’E (WGS84). 
 
Dredging is to be carried out in front of the public boat ramps using a long reach 
excavator. 

 
Buoys will be deployed to mark the work zone.  All plant and equipment will be 
removed from the area from sunset to sunrise. 
 
Mariners are advised to navigate with caution when within the vicinity of Half 
Moon Bay, and be advised that the two southern most boat ramps will not be 
accessible during the times of dredging.  

 
Charts & Publications 
Affected:  AUS 143, 155. 
 
Further Notice: This Notice is self-cancelling.  No further Notice will be issued. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Bayside City Council on 03 9599 4474     
 
 
Victor Teoh 
Senior Manager Local Ports and Waterways 
Melbourne Marine and Maritime Region 
 
If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 
noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au.  To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au 
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